
Spring Newsletter 2014
Message from the President of CSORN
I want to take this opportunity to encourage members to attend our annual meeting in Halifax, Nova Scotia, June, 2014.  We will hold our seminar in conjunction with the Canadian Ophthalmology Society (COS).  

Wanda Mulrooney and her team have planned an interesting day with the intent of providing information/knowledge for all.  There will be a session on evidence based practice that will allow for audience participation.  We hope you will come prepared with your burning questions.  Please e-mail me in advance if you have a specific issue you would like us to discuss.  My address is kbruce@tsh.to.  We will also be asking members to provide feedback on DRAFT guidelines for the formation of regional groups of CSORN.  We need to grow our membership numbers and I welcome feedback/opinions on the following potential strategies;

1.  Should we be reaching out and offering full membership to RPNs, & LPNs?

2.  Is there opportunity to build on Regional Groups to build membership?

3.  What can we do to encourage members to run for the National Executive?

4.  What activities should we undertake to influence health care agendas?

 Please, approach me and introduce yourself to share ideas in Halifax.  See you June 4th - 7th, 2014 in Halifax.
Kathy Bruce, RN, BHScN, CPN(c) 

COS/CSORN Conference June 2014 – Halifax, Nova Scotia

This year’s Canadian Ophthalmic Society (COS) Symposium will be held June 4th – 7th, 2014.  The official nursing CSORN Conference day will be Thursday June 5th, 2014.  Our Conference Coordinator is Wanda Mulrooney from Halifax, Nova Scotia.  Wanda is also the Treasurer for CSORN.  

This year’s theme is “Nurses rEngaged in Ophthalmology”.  Wanda has a host of interactive talks lined up for us, and a dynamic Keynote motivational speaker.  

We ask you to please join us for a casual dinner following the Conference, Thursday, June 5th, 2014.  The dinner is sponsored by CSORN and is included in your Registration fee. Please RSVP Lillian Smithson @ lilliansmithson@icloud.com if you plan to attend.  As there is a limited seating available, it will be on a first come first serve basis! Be sure to RSVP early.   
Your 2014 CSORN membership will ensure that you will receive the “Allied Health Member’s, registration fee for the COS Conference ($200 vs. $250 for non-members, plus taxes).  Please register on the COS website as “ALLIED Health Members” under CSORN: www.eyesite.ca .  Please note that early registration is April 15th, 2014.  Remember to register early to avoid the late fee ($260 for late members, and $320 for non-members).  

The official accommodations for COS are Delta Halifax and Delta Barrington, and the Prince George Hotel, Halifax, Nova Scotia at the Special Group rates of $189 night are available till May 2nd, 2014 for both Delta Hotels and $239 for the Prince George Hotel.  Booking of these accommodations can be booked on the www.eyesite.ca or by phone.  Remember to mention you are attending COS Symposium to receive the preferred rate.  

CSORN Executive Business Meeting will be held on Wednesday June 4th, 2014.  Executive/Provincial Reps are invited to join this meeting.  Marlene Griffin and Kathy Bruce will send this invitation out again closer to the date. 
Conference Funding

Funding for COS Conference registration fee is available to the first 15 members who contact the national treasurer.  These members must be in good standing and have been CSORN members for at least 2 years.  Please send you requests to Wanda Mulrooney at wandaeye@hotmail.com.  Requests may be made every 2 years for funding.  We also encourage you to check with your Provincial or Local Chapter Representatives to obtain additional funding, if available.  Receipts will be required for reimbursement.  
Future Conferences

ASCRS: April 25-29, 2014, Boston
COS: June 4-7, 2014, Halifax, Nova Scotia

AAO: Oct. 18-21, 2014, Chicago

Provincial Reports

Saskatchewan: Shirley Ozipko
We no longer have a Sask. CSORN Chapter.   We do have a continuing education group that includes Ophthalmic Assistants, Orthoptists, LPN’s and RN’s. All are encouraged to attend Educational Conferences.  Two RN’s will be attending COS in Halifax this June.  

Charlene Talbot has now retired and is no longer involved in the provincial group. Many thanks, to Charlene Talbot for her years as a Provincial Rep.
Nova Scotia: Mary Stairs
Halifax is excited to be preparing for the National Conference.  Wanda Mulrooney has many of us actively working on providing an excellent educational experience for all, in beautiful Nova Scotia.  We are looking forward to seeing you soon, and eagerly awaiting spring.   Winter has been much too long!
Ontario GTA Chapter: Donna Punch

Greetings, from the Ontario GTA Chapter.  As you may know, we are a new group and are in the final stages of start up.  We hope to complete the process at the Halifax CSORN meeting on June 5th.  Our first dinner meeting was held in November of 2013 at Kensington Eye Institute, in Toronto.  Our guest speaker was Dr. I. Ahmed, one of our surgeons.  Dr Ahmed is a renowned international speaker and gave a talk on “Toric Lenses”.  Our meeting was a great success with 38 nurses in attendance.

Through connections formed we have been able to share knowledge, ideas and questions around improving process and quality of care we deliver to our patients, in this fast paced environment that we are working and living in today.  

We are reaching out to the GTA group looking for ideas for our next meeting for the fall. If any of you have ideas on topics or venue, please contact me at, dpunch@kensingtonhealth.org
I am looking forward to connecting with colleagues from across the country in Halifax this June. 
Ontario Ottawa Chapter: Rosemary Bickerton
The Ottawa Chapter held their Fall Dinner meeting and presentation in November.  We registered 40 members for 2014.  The Eye Care Program which is operated on 2 sites completed 10,000 cataracts this year, as well as another 3000 subspecialty cases for a total of 13,000 cases per year.  We operate from 6 operation rooms, which are dedicated ophthalmology suites.  Like all the Ontario hospitals, cataract surgery is driven by the cost per case amount, which is a predetermined amount of $547.00 per case.  This

cost, includes labor and supplies.  The cost per case system is driving the efficiencies and determines the number of cases an institution can do. Soon all ophthalmology procedures will be predetermined by cost per case.  This makes it very challenging to run a diverse ophthalmology program in a teaching center.  We are looking at all areas for savings, such as staff mix and have a blend of PRNs and RNs.

The Eye Program in Ottawa will be under tender in the fall, for cataract and retina supplies.  We are also interested in the laser assisted cataracts, which is the new and upcoming way to perform cataracts.

Many of the Ottawa nurses are looking forward to the CSORN Symposium in Halifax in June.  We hope to send 8 nurses this year.

Looking forward to seeing many of you there.
British Columbia: Catherine Callaghan

We had a meeting in November with one of our Ophthalmology residents as guest speaker, addressing “Ethics in Ophthalmology”.  At this meeting we decided to increase funding requests to $400 for members attending ophthalmology conferences, as long as the member is in good standing for 2 years and attends meetings regularly.

We have a spring meeting planned for May.  There are a few members attending the COS Conference in June.  
Ophthalmology in BC is going through some growing pains since the fall, with cataract reductions occurring in all facilities across Metro Vancouver, and more reductions that will occur with the new fiscal year.
From the CSORN Executive we wish you all a very happy spring, and hope to see you in Halifax this June.
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